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Request from Germany
Re. Conference languages/interpretation at ministerial meetings

Throughout the 10 years of Bologna history the importance of cultural diversity in the European Higher Education Area has been stressed repeatedly. One essential part of cultural diversity is the existence of large number of languages which are used in official, scientific and private context.

From the outset, the working language of the Bologna Process was English. All communiqués and major documents have been formulated and discussed in English language; national translations of the communiqué of the ministerial meetings were provided on national initiatives. While on the working level, particularly in BFUG and its working groups English has been used throughout, the hosts of ministerial conferences have provided simultaneous interpretation of the discussions:

Language regimes so far were:

Bologna:  Italian, English, French?

Prague: ?
Berlin: English, German, French
London: English, German, French, Russian

Leuven: English, French

In order to avoid any irritations arising from the selection of conference languages, it is proposed to agree on a general rule for future ministerial conferences, which pays respect to the cultural diversity of Europe, is not prejudiced towards any language (with the exception of English as lingua franca), is organizationally feasible, and leaves enough scope for decision to the host country. We therefore suggest that the BFUG-meeting in Stockholm should adopt the following decision.

We agree to provide interpretation at ministerial conferences from and into English and the language(s) of the host country or host countries, unless the host country waives this right.

Alternatively, if we propose a rule which probably is more challenging in terms of organization: 

We agree to provide interpretation at ministerial conference from and into English, French, German, Russian, and, if the host country wishes so, the language(s) of the host country.

